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Astley Primary School

Minutes of the LGB held at the school on Monday 18th January 2021

(Online via Microsoft Teams)

	

	Governors Present:
	Other Persons Present:
	

	J Goakes
Headteacher
G Pickhaver  

Chair - Trust Appointed Governor 
J Meara
Vice Chair - Trust Appointed Governor 
J Coleman
Staff Governor
C Sexton

Trust Appointed Governor
C Newstead  

Trust Appointed Governor
T Hopper     

Parent Governor
A Seager       

Associate Governor
S Warricker
Parent Governor
K Cornish
Parent Governor 

	C Patten 

Clerk
E Harrold


	

	Key:                    
FSM  

Free School Meals
RWI   

Read, Write, Inc
SEN    
Special Educational Needs
NOR    

Number on role
SLT       

Senior Leadership Team
EYFS  

Early Years Foundation Stage
MAT      

Multi Academy Trust
LGB     
Local Governing Board
RM        

Rob Martlew - CEO Synergy MAT
RLL   
Richard Levell – Synergy Finance Officer
PAN    

Pupil Admission Number
RL      
R Lord (Executive Primary Head)
RW     

R Watton (Estates Manager)

	Green text

Governor challenge / support 
Blue text    

School response to challenge 
Red text     

Governor decision 
APS
Astley Primary School
RPS 
Reepham Primary School
MPS  

Mattishall Primary School
BPS 

Bawdeswell Primary School
FPS
Foulsham Primary School
LS
Litcham School
FPS
Fakenham Primary School
CPS
Corpusty Primary School
       *  documents available on Govhub
	

	Agenda items
	Action
	Date

	1.     Consideration of Apologies:-
AN
Proposed:  CS 
Seconded: TH
EH to join meeting as she is able on her return from work.

	
	

	2.       Governor's Declaration of Pecuniary and Prejudicial interest relating to any item on the Agenda:-
None

	
	

	4.      Minutes and Action points from LGB Meeting 16th November 2020 and matters arising:-
The Minutes of the meeting held on 16th November 2020 previously circulated were discussed as an accurate record.
Proposed:  SW
Seconded: KC
Confidential Minutes of the meeting held on 16th November 2020 previously circulated were discussed as an accurate record.
Proposed:  CS
Seconded: TH
Action Log:-

Agenda Item no.

Status / Comments

Action Owner / date
3       9.6        b

                      c

AN to forward Safeguarding Certificate to Clerk a.s.a.p.

TH to complete Safeguarding Training a.s.a.p,
actioned

actioned
16

Clerk to forward ratified policies to KH

actioned
Matters Arising:-
None


	
	

	5.     Headteacher's Report *:-
JG delivered a written report to Governors:

NOR
211
Attendance
November – December 2020 
96.62%
SEN
29
FSM
(current FSM packed lunch provision)
38

11
Vulnerable and key worker pupil places
37
Average daily attendance
20-25
Headteacher delivered a written report to Governors ( * see written report)
JG explained to Govs how Astley staff were prepared for full opening of school to all pupils on January 5th before Government restrictions were announced. Communication regarding Union issues was resolved in the weekend prior to return to Staff Development Day on the Monday.

Staff Development Day was successful and staff were set for return to full opening to pupils on 5th January. Staff subsequently made themselves ready to receive vulnerable pupils and children of key workers instead.

Risk Assessment #14 was written in anticipation of full re-opening and addendum written for school closed to all except vulnerable and children of Key Workers.

Staff are currently working in class teams. Both staff working remotely and those who are in school are in full communication and have responsibility for remote learning, face to face teaching and regular communication with parents, marking and delivery of curriculum.

Staff are fully aware of expectations of working from home. A meeting to discuss new arrangements was very positive with TAs feeling more involved through marking and monitoring. 

x2 staff on section 44 and working remotely.

x2 PGCE students working with both L LeRose and L Wreford. JG believes that students can learn much from how education is currently functioning. GP proposed that PGCE students join a Governors meeting for insight in to this aspect of education. JG agreed that this would be beneficial.

Clerk / JG / GP to arrange invitation to x2 PGCE students to next Governor meeting.

CS questioned whether staffing levels were adequate. JG responded that there were currently no issues. x1 MSA hadn't wanted to return, but subsequently had.
JG, AS and KH to take part in Staff Covid-19 testing Webinar for lateral flow tests. These would would conducted every 4 days and would help enable staff cover in school.

JG explained that demands on schools are hanging constantly. Requests made by parents for pupils to be educated in school are judged on an individual basis. School is trying to keep numbers as low as possible. 

DB Primary learning is aligned to the ACE Curriculum and all encompassing. JG cautioned that staff will need to look at what areas need to be recovered when pupils are back on site full time. 

DfE are sending x13 devices for pupil use. 16 ipads have been loaned to pupils already. 

R Lord spoke to every curriculum lead in a deep dive in December. A book review also conducted and CL's have clear areas of focus.

(Report paused for Teaching and Learning delivery with EH).


	JG / GP / Clerk 
	 a.s.a.p.



	EH arrives 16:45


	
	

	GP welcomes EH to the meeting

3.      Teaching and Learning:-
i. R.E. (see written report *)
EH discussed written report produced for Governors. R.E is organised as before. Soul Space had been cancelled due to restrictions. EH hoping that the next one organised will involve EYFS perhaps within a R.E. Focus Day. 
Teacher feedback has been very positive. The new curriculum is being taught effectively. A recent book browse showed that new learning needed to be made clearer so that individual progress can be monitored and assessment checked. 
GP acknowledged the importance and influence of the subject and extended thanks to EH for her feedback.
ii. Life Skills (see written report *)
EH explained that she has not had a full year's cycle of the Life Skills new curriculum and has needed to remap due to Lockdown. ACE plan has to be flexible and teachers must lead the way with pupil knowledge.
'PANTS' campaign and Anti-Bullying Week very successful and engaged pupils and parents. The delivery of the curriculum has been stop-start but EH looking to embed Life Skills across the year groups. x1 parent engagement evening had been conducted. RSE would subsequently have been taught but due to Lockdown this wasn't possible. EH hopeful this will go ahead during the remaining school year. GP queried whether EH would consider online training for parents in relation to RSE. EH felt this may be a challenge in terms of the sensitive language and topics involved but acknowledged this idea as a point of discussion with SLT. 
JC added that a safeguarding questionnaire was carried in relation to PANTS and e-safety learning which showed learning was embedded.
iii. Foundation Stage (See written report *)
EH explained to Govs that EYFS were on track for GLD with 69% predicted for the end of July 2021. This prediction was made before current Lockdown. 
75% of pupils are engaged with learning remotely and phone calls home to parents has boosted this figure from 50% last week. DB Primary platform is fantastic and pupils are fully engaged. 
CS asked EH what she felt was the greatest casualty of lockdown. EH feels this would be the observation of child-lead initiative. This will become the immediate focus when pupils return to school site. GP acknowledged the difficulty and challenge that this presented and the varying highs and lows of impact on all year groups due to Lockdown. AS explained that different demands and impact are mitigated to a degree on a daily basis by the interactive nature of DB Primary. EH supported that she had seen a big difference in engagement and impact on EYFS during this lockdown period and this was very encouraging
GP thanked EH for attending and for her feedback to Governors.
	
	

	EH leaves meeting 16:58
	
	

	(return to item 5)
5.     Headteacher Report (continued)
JG expressed the continued safeguarding value of CPOMS. Pupils needing support are flagged to Pastoral Support Team. C Riches and C Sutton work both remotely and in school to support pupils. The current Lockdown has made this need even greater. A clear plan is overseen by JC. CR and CS call pupils and meet pupils within school. Class teachers refer new pupils on their radar.
JC to hold meeting this week to discuss progress. CR and CS also device well-being activities for class.

JG stated Astley to be 'Ofsted ready' and confidently meeting remote learning requirements. 

Snagging is ongoing but scheduled to continue when restrictions allow.

JG flagged to Govs the approximate £157,000 budget carry over which is not shown on budget spreadsheet yet. GP expressed surprise at this amount and JM queried whether this amount was open and could be carried-over to other projects. JG is aware of the amount informally and so awaits confirmation.
TH questioned whether staffing levels on site were sufficient within class bubbles to support across all year groups and abilities. JG acknowledged that the mix of ages is a challenge for 2/3 staff per bubble with approx 12-15 pupils per bubble. Breakout provision for EYFS helps relieve this and provides child-lead provision. Classroom management is constantly reviewed and weighed against the need to keep staff levels in school as low as possible, but felt things are manageable for now. AS queried JC's experience of class teaching having completed x1 in school already. JC supported that current arrangements are manageable. Tasks remain on the platform until the end of the week and older pupils are more independent, requiring less support to complete tasks. 
GP questioned Parent Governors as to their experience of both remote learning and in school learning. TH explained that her experience was of a mixed week ratio of 2/3 days in school/home-learning. Her challenge as a parent is in the balance of provision at school and the support of it at home whilst becoming familiar with the DB learning platform. She expressed she'd received support and reassurance from teachers in relation to the ratio of tasks and in terms of expectations of achieving all the work set. JG supported that whilst the mornings involve more formal learning in Maths and English at least 1 other curriculum subject is also covered. AS agreed that at present for all pupils the day is strange and unfamiliar. Tasks need to broken up with a mix of on screen time and non-screen activities. TH supported that her children are loving their time in school. SW expressed admiration of teaching staff adding that her experience has been of good and bad days for parent and child remote learning with concentration levels varying and the challenge of managing two different age groups. CN supported her experience has been 100% better with the introduction of DB Primary and appreciates the cut-off of 16:30 Friday for weekly tasks in terms of manageability. Despite the approximate 3 hours a day set learning, she is finding tasks take much longer to complete and they are struggling to get things done. JC pointed to the teaching knowledge to know that there is a point at which you stop and return to a task another time. AS agreed that this occurs in school also. CN added that rewards via stickers have proved contentious. JC agreed that some ideas haven't come to fruition in classes simultaneously. TH supported that well-being tasks have been a welcome and enjoyable relief. JC expressed the importance of feedback from parents to help inform the design of lessons. AS agreed that staff are constantly learning and the provision will evolve and streamline. L LeRose has assisted by producing guides for staff in their use of DB Primary. 
GP thanked Governors for their feedback and thanked JG for her comprehensive report. He acknowledged the challenge to both staff, pupils and parents and wished to forward thanks to all staff stating that he is thrilled to hear that they have come to the task with all their usual energy and enthusiasm. 

	
	

	6.      Governor Deep Dive Feedback *:-
a.       GP expressed thanks to Governors for Deep Dive feedback stating that the event had been successful for staff and pupils. He stated the importance of making sure that SIDP and subjects are aligned. AN and KA not present to discuss Maths. GP flagged that Ofsted are interested in seeing Governors involved in monitoring SIDP in relation to targets. GP to speak to AN and KA. JM agreed that Governors need to keep an eye on the SIDP but emphasised the need for Governors to be supportive but accept that due to circumstances the school cannot be held accountable. GP acknowledged the distinction. 
b.      GP asked Governors what areas they would like to look at for the next Deep Dive and would a different structure to the day. CS supported that the format used had worked well. A longer conversation with an expanded age group would be welcomed. GP agreed that it had been very interesting to talk to pupils. Pupils had said they would like more craft activities if Lockdown happened again and CS was satisfied there is current evidence of this.  
Date set for Monday 22nd March for next Deep Dive. Ideas welcomed. 

Governors to forward suggestions to GP / JG. 

	GP / AN / KA

Govs 
	a.s.a.p.

a.s.a.p.

	7.      Safeguarding:-
CS acknowledged that most recent Whistleblowing Policy had been received and would be ratified in item 9.1. Scheduled follow-up Safeguarding visit was delayed due to Jury service. Provisional date for next visit 25th February. JG supported the importance of an interim review.

	
	

	8.     SEND:-

14% SEN 

29 pupils
JC reported that Pupil Passport is paused as staff cannot provide intervention due to current Lockdown restrictions. 

Educational Psychologists are still in contact with school and Pastoral Team Support and JC's support is there where need is identified.


	
	

	9.      Policies for Ratification:-

i. Whistleblowing Policy
Governors received and noted Synergy Policy.


	Clerk / KH
	a.s.a.p.

	10.      LGB Governance Items:-

i. Governor Training
KC has completed Monitoring Training.
TH has completed Safeguarding Training 

ii. Vacancies
GP asked Governors to consider suitable candidates for Trust Governor with skills relating to Premises.
	Govs
	a.s.a.p.

	11.       Premises:-
R Watton due to produce a 5 year action plan for Astley. Initial discussion has taken place and schedule changed and re-prioritised. JG awaiting updated draft. GP noted Governors are not responsible for this but are involved in the process.

	
	

	12.       MAT Update *:-
(see letter from CEO Synergy Multi Academy Trust and North Norfolk Academy Trust * ) 
JG stated that Trust merger was likely in September. 

Headteachers from North Norfolk Academy Trust to join Heads meetings across Trust imminently.

	
	

	13.      Finance:-
JG reported no concerns to Governors.

Parentmail for online payments to school has been implemented and is working well after a few teething issues. 

JG stated that the Covid-19 impact on finances was yet unknown.

	
	

	14.      Correspondence:-
(See item 12)

	
	

	15.      Any other Business:-
i. Clerk expressed thanks to SW for comprehensive Website Audit *January 2021. JG informed Governors that all outstanding requirements had now been actioned. SW supported that the audit had been a long process of drawing information from various sources and comparing websites within the Trust but that this process had been worthwhile and informative and had given a greater understanding of school policy. 
ii. JM queried whether Zoom would be a preferable platform for Governor Meetings due to better performance and connectivity. Clerk stated that AS had subscribed school to unlimited time access for meetings and had suggested the possibility of Zoom for future Governors meetings. Governors also supported that Zoom had worked very well for Governor Deep Dive session on 16th November 2020. Clerk pointed out that initially Teams was stated to be the secure platform of choice by Synergy IT department. 
Clerk to make enquiries as to the possibility of using Zoom for Governor Meetings in future.

	JG / Clerk /

SW

Clerk
	Actioned 18th January 2021

a.s.a.p.

	Date of next meeting Monday 15th March 2021 at 16:30 (location t.b.c.)

	
	

	Meeting closes 17:42


	
	


Summary of Agreed Actions
	Agenda item no.
	Agenda Action
	Action owner
	Target date

	5
	Governors to extend invitation to x2 PGCE students to next Governors meeting on 15th March
	Clerk / GP / JG
	a.s.a.p.

	6        a

          b
	GP to talk to AN and KA re monitoring Maths in line with SIDP expectations

Governors to forward ideas regarding next Governor Deep Dive Monday 22nd March 2021
	GP

Govs
	a.s.a.p.

a.s.a.p.

	9.1
	Clerk to forward ratified policies to KH
	Clerk 
	a.s.a.p.

	10.2
	Governors to forward ideas for Premises skilled Trust appointed Governor to GP
	Govs
	a.s.a.p

	15.1

15.2


	Website Audit amendments 

Clerk to enquire with Synergy as to the use of Zoom for Governor Meetings.
	SW / JG / Clerk

Clerk
	Actioned 

18th January 2021

a.s.a.p.


Minutes Agreed:                                                                                                    Date:

                                              Astley Primary School is a member of the Synergy Multi Academy Trust
                                              Registered Office: Whitwell Road, Reepham, Norwich, Norfolk, NR10 4JT
8

